DEPARTMENT
OF

INS TRUCTION November 22, 1939

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kangas

Dear Phog!

Today's mail brings me a letter from Olie, in which he says he is ex-
pecting to see you for luncheon on the 28th and be with you up until
3:00 PGH.' discussing the matters Of the N. CiA. A'

That being the case, it will he necessary for you to see Newman at
Collinwood in the morning, We can arrange that, however, when you
arrive, since Newman will be at the dinner meeting,

You can count on me being at the Union Terminal Station at 5:15 P, M,
on Monday afternoon, awaiting your train, If you wish, I can take
you to the Athletic Club and let you clean up a little, or I can tslke
vou right out to the dinner meeting, whichever you desire,

Looking forward to seeing you next Monday, and assuring you that both
Bill and I are sorry we can't get a handball game, I am

Sincerely yvours

Gl

Floyd A. Rowe, Directing Supervisor
FAR:McG Bureau of Physical Welfare
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